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27 April 2020

Kelli Gillard

Manager of Monitoring
Nunavut Impact Review Board
PO Box 1360

Cambridge Bay, NU

X0B 0CO

Dear Ms. Gillard,
Re.: 14ENO33 & 19EAQ019, Hood River Project: activities and reporting

The purpose of this letter is outline Blue Star Gold Corp.’s (Blue Star) current and planned activities in
relation to the two Screening Decisions issued by the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) for its Hood
River Gold Project, and confirm its understanding of reporting requirements moving forward.

Blue Star’s predecessor undertook screening for its Hood River Project in 2014 (14EN033). This project
involved exploration activities and use of the adjacent Ulu camp for accommodation, domestic water
use and waste deposit as well as fuel storage. This program, based out of Ulu, was completed in 2014.

In 2019, Blue Star updated its plans for the Hood River Gold Project, to continue exploration activities
but also to establish a camp at Hood River and undertake environmental baseline studies (19EN019).

Accordingly, as activities screened under 14EN033 have either been completed or continued under
19EN019, following discussion with the NIRB, it is Blue Star’s understanding that only requirements
under 19EN019 need to be fulfilled; reporting in accordance with the Screening Decision Report issued

for 14ENO33 is no longer required.

Should this understanding be incorrect, please advise at your earliest convenience

Sincerely,

Peter Kuhn

General Manager
Blue Star Gold Corp.
Kigold2010@gmail.com
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